GENERAL

 MCDC Board of Directors

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, March 23, 2011
11:30 am, Building 4346

	
	Present
	Absent

	Lisa Watson-Morgan
	X
	

	Amanda Parker
	X
	

	Cecilia Finn
	X
	

	Kelli Wright
	X
	

	Rosalind Cylar
	X
	

	Jack Chapman
	X
	

	Erika Andrews
	X
	

	Michelle Donatelli
	
	X

	Kimberly Williams
	
	X


The information in this document is the status of items discussed at the time of the meeting.  
For up-to-date information between Board Meetings, contact any of the MCDC Board Members.
Action items are highlighted in yellow
Treasurer Report – 

· February actuals are stable

· One unplanned expense was made last week.  Printer toner cartridges were ordered for Kelli’s office printer.  The cost was approximately 2 units for $500 total.  She uses this printer for cutting checks and pay stubs.
· MSFC pays $70k a year for custodial services for the day care.  The Board agreed to look for a plan B in case Marshall makes that cut to our budget.  How the contract is set up with MSFC determines how and if it could be cut.  The savings has to be more than the cost cut incurred.

Director’s Report / Update

· The enrollment is currently 90.6%

· Retroactive membership has not been paid by approximately 6 families.  All have been contacted with a reminder.  

· With the increase in enrollment the NASA / RSA mix is 93% NASA civil servant and contractor.

· Kelli asked the Board to look into doing a cost estimate around bringing Mary Ellen back.  

· We have a good infant waiting list for the summer 

· The Board has asked Jack and Kelli to look at estimating projections for budget based on move-ups for the rest of the year.  Seeing these monthly figures could help in making some concerted decisions regarding the future.
· Only 1 known family has left due to the tuition increase

· The Trike-a-Thon is scheduled for 4/4

· Earth Day will occur 4/22 during the Week of the Young Child festivities

· Lisa Bradford had surgery and will be out for 6 – 8 weeks

· Carnation sales brought in approximately $100
· Egg Hunt status

· Enough egg shells have been collected

· A list of acceptable candy for donations is listed up near the badge scan in the foyer

· Supplies are in good shape

· NAC parent survey needs to be done soon in accordance with our reaccreditation which is due in June
President’s Update / Status

· Lisa will have a draft PPT ready for Board review and approval by 4/6 to go out to the membership on 4/8.  The current budget actuals will be sent out as well.  Parents will be encouraged to review the presentation and ask questions prior to or at the Open Forum scheduled for 4/20.

· It was suggested that the enrollment graph and estimated projections for budget based on move-ups be included in the parent information for the Open Forum in April

· Lisa stressed the Board should stick with what we said we would do with executing the current action phasing

· August is still a critical factor the Board is continuously looking at when making decisions
· Post-August is and will be critical for MCDC to watch
Registrar’s Report – 

· In April we should have 4 more babies coming in to infants which should put us at 94% by the end of April.

· Current openings

· 3 in infants

· 7 in creeper (3 infants moving up in April)

· 2 in toddler

· 1 in Pre-A

· 4 Priority 1 infants on the list in April

· Since January, 5 RSA families have joined MCDC.  Otherwise most of the open slots that needed to be filled were by NASA family
· Open slots can be used on the part-time or drop in bases until the spot can be taken by someone full time
The Board vote for 2011-2012 

· The Board has received 3 names thus far

· Nominations will close COB 3/31 and the ballot names and their bios will go out 4/1

· The  vote will be 4/20
SAW – 4/25 - 29
· Email notification is scheduled to go out the week of 3/28
Furlough Planning Discussion

· MCDC administration and the Board need to be prepared to respond immediately in case of a furlough in the upcoming weeks

· The Board will need to agree to the an option before implementation

· Kelli will put a note out to the staff on what is a furlough and a CR, and what it means to me/them

· No matter what, we will follow government protocol as it pertains to RSA 
Next board meeting – April 6th, 11:30 am
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